
test the feeling of the people on the subject by soliciting 
subscriptions, to be paid in five annual instalments. The 
response was so splendid that it was quite evident that 
the general feeling of the great majoi ity of the people 
was in favor of a new church, .'\bout >6,000 was sub­
scribed. Several handsome memorials have been prom­
ised. Owing to the war the actual building operations 
have been postponed, but many of those who subscribed 
have paid in two instalments, and we trust that those 
who have not done so will take this opportunity of 
paying what has been promised in order that we may 
soon lay our plans for the erection of a new building. It 
must be evident to everyone that the condition of the 
church building at the present time is anything hut a 
credit to a prosperous people., No better opportunity for 
“ doing youf bit ’’ in church matters could be afforded 
than this anniversary. It is to be hoped that the in 
terest in a new church building will increase and ex 
though the shadows of war are upon us let us put our 
hand to the plough and not look ln\ck until we build a 
church that will honor God and be a credit to the 
Anglican cause in this community.

From this church there have gone forth men and 
women who are loyal church workers in many parishes 
throughout the Dominion. In some of the larger centres 
there are those who hold leading positions as e laymen, 
who are glad to acknowledge that they received their 
early instruction in holy things in this church, where it 
is our privilege to worship Sunday by Sunday, and we 
are glad to state that this church has within its borders 
the only family that has given three brothers for the 
ministry in the ranks of Wycliffe College graduates, and 
it is with pleasure that we are able to announce that we 
have as our special preacher at the Sunday services the 
Venerable Archdeacon Perry, of St. Catharines, who was 
reared within the confines of this parish.

The church has ever stood for those evangelical truths 
that are essential to a church and that places an im­
plicit trust in a Saviour who has shed His blood on 
Calvary’s cross for a lost and dying world, and we trust 
that it will continue to stand for those truths until the 
end of the age.

In conclusion it is to be hoped that every member 
and adherent of this church will make a special effort to 
make this anniversary the most notable that has ever 
been held in connection with the Anglican cause in the 
township 6f King.
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